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ANCASTER 

 

 
Reception 

 
Surgery 

Times am 
 

 
Surgery 

Times pm 
 

 
Dispensary 

Times 

Monday 8am-6pm 9am-12pm 4pm-5.30pm 8.30am-6pm 

Tuesday 8am-8.30pm 9am-12pm 4pm-8.30pm 8.30am-8.30pm 

Wednesday 8am-5.30pm 9am-12pm  8.30am-5.30pm 

Thursday 8am-6.30pm 9am-12pm 3.30pm-5pm 8.30-6pm 

Friday 8am-6.30pm 9am-12pm 3.30pm-5pm 8.30-6pm 

 
CAYTHORPE 

 
 

    
Dispensary 
closes 1pm-

1.30pm 
Monday 8am-6.30pm 9am-12pm 3.30pm-5pm 8.30am-6pm 

Tuesday 8am-6pm 9am-12pm 3.30pm-5pm 8.30am-6pm 

Wednesday 8am-6.30pm 9am-12pm 4pm-5.30pm 8.30am-6pm 

Thursday 8am-6pm 9am-12pm 3.30pm-5pm 8.30am-6pm 

Friday 8am-6pm 9am-12pm 3.30pm-5pm 8.30am-6pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Extended GP hours 

 

We are pleased to be able to offer our patients access 
to routine, pre-booked appointments at evenings and 
weekends from September onwards. 
 

The new service is part of an extended access service 
which has been commissioned by NHS South West 
Lincolnshire Clinical Commissioning Group. 
 

Extended hours run between 18:30 and 20:00 weekdays 
and 09:00 and 12:00 Saturday and Sunday and are 
available on bank holidays and across the Easter, 
Christmas and New Year periods. 
 

Appointments are for pre-bookable, non-urgent 
consultations with GPs and Nurses.  Examples of these 
include chronic illness, asthma checks and routine GP 
appointments. 
 

The service is being delivered at Sleaford Medical 
Group and managed by a federation of GPs in the 
Sleaford area.  This means that your appointment could 
be with a health professional from any of the 
federation practices.  
To arrange an appointment, please speak to our 
practice receptionists.  

When booking an appointment you will need to consent 
to a Consulting Clinician that may not be your own GP 
viewing and updating your health record. 
 

Important things to remember 

 

1. These are pre-bookable and not urgent, acute 

‘on the day’ matters. 

2. Booked in advance through your own GP 

reception. 

3. It may be with a health professional from any 

of the federation practices. 

4. It will be at Sleaford Medical Group, Riverside 

Surgery, 47 Boston Road, Sleaford, 

Lincolnshire, NG31 7HD. 

5. Extended Access hours are between 18:30 and 

20:00 weekdays and 09:00 and 12:00 Saturday 

and Sunday. 

6. These appointments are additional capacity 

across the federation practices. 

7. If you would like more information please ask 

at reception.  
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A Flu vaccination is available every year on the NHS to 
help protect adults and children at risk of flu and its 
complications. The Practice invites eligible patients by 
letter or telephone call each year and has sent all 
invitations for the 2018 vaccination program. If you 
believe you are eligible for a flu vaccination or would 
normally have received an invitation but have not done 
so this year then please contact the surgery. 
 

Flu can be unpleasant, but if you are otherwise 
healthy it will usually clear up on its own within a 
week. 
 
However, flu can be more severe in certain people, 
such as: 

 anyone aged 65 and over  

 pregnant women  

 children and adults with an underlying health 
condition (such as long-term heart or 
respiratory disease)  

 children and adults with weakened immune 
systems  
 

Who should get the flu vaccine? 

 
The flu vaccine is routinely given on the NHS to: 
 

 adults 65 and over 

 people with certain medical conditions 
(including children in at-risk groups from 6 
months of age) 

 pregnant women 

 children aged 2 and 3 

 children in reception class and school years 1, 
2, 3, 4 and 5  

If your child is aged between 6 months and 2 years old 
and is in a high-risk group for flu, they will be offered 
an injected flu vaccine as the nasal spray is not 
licensed for children under 2. 
 

For 2018, there are 3 types of flu vaccine: 
 

 a live quadrivalent vaccine (which protects against 4 
strains of flu), given as a nasal spray. This is for 
children and young people aged 2 to 17 years 
eligible for the flu vaccine. 
 

 

 

Continued on page 3 

 

 

Dementia Awareness 

Award 

 

 “Earlier this year the whole of the practice staff 
undertook training in dementia awareness. During this 
training staff at the practice learnt that memory 
problems are one of a number of symptoms that people 
with dementia may experience. Others include 
difficulties with planning, thinking things through, 
struggling to keep up with a conversation, and 
sometimes changes in mood or behaviour. 
 

Dementia is a disease and is not a natural part of 
ageing and it doesn’t just affect older people. Over 
40,000 people under 65 in the UK have dementia. 
 

There are lots of other causes and no two types of 
dementia are the same. In different types of dementia 
there is damage to different parts of the brain. 
 

 

 
 
Everyone experiences dementia in their own way. Lots 
of things can affect this, including the person’s 
attitude to their diagnosis and their physical health. 
Other factors include the relationships they have with 
friends and family, the treatment and support they get, 
and their surroundings. Making simple changes to the 
Practice such as changing signage or contacting 
patients to remind them of an appointment can make a 
huge difference. 
 

If you're worried about memory problems, it's 
important to seek help. You should contact the 
Practice and speak with your GP. The earlier you do, 
the sooner you or a loved one can get support.” 

 

 

Christmas 2018 Closures 

December 25
th

 and 26th 
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When to have the flu vaccine? 

 

The best time to have a flu vaccine is in the autumn, 
from the beginning of October to end of November, but 
don't worry if you've missed it, you can have the 
vaccine later in winter. Ask at the practice. 
 

The flu vaccine 2018/2019 

 

Each year, the viruses that are most likely to cause flu 
are identified in advance and the World Health 
Organization (WHO) recommends which type of flu 
virus strains to include in the vaccine. 
 
 

Patient Check-In 

 

In June the Practice met with the Patient Participation 
Group and asked their opinion on automated patient 
check in screens at reception. The practice wanted to 
make absolutely clear to the PPG that this was not to 
replace our very highly skilled and professional 
reception team but to work alongside them so they 
have more time to spend with the patients who need 
it. The system the Practice has looked at as a patient 
check in screen is a straight-forward system for 
patients to use. 

 

 
 

The patient simply touches the screen to select their 

gender and date of birth to verify their identity and 

they are booked in for their appointment. The patient 

group felt that it was important to ask other patients 

their opinion and did so through a face to face survey. 

From that survey 65% of patients asked felt that this 

would be a positive move to speed up the check in 

process whist 30% did not like the idea and 5% were 

undecided. On the basis that this will be an additional 

service where it is completely at the discretion of the 

patient whether they choose to use it or not the 

Practice has decided to invest in these screens which 

you should see in place in the next few months. We will 

really value your input into what you think of them! 

 

 a quadrivalent injected vaccine. This is for adults 
aged 18 and over but below the age of 65 who are 
at increased risk from flu because of a long-term 
health condition and for children 6 months and 
above in an eligible group who cannot receive the 
live vaccine 

 an adjuvanted trivalent injected vaccine. This is for 
people aged 65 and over as it has been shown to be 
more effective in this age group 
 

65 and overs and the flu vaccine 

 

You are eligible for the flu vaccine this year 
(2018/19) if you will be aged 65 and over on March 31 
2019 – that is, you were born on or before March 31 
1954. So, if you are currently 64 but will be 65 on 
March 31 2019, you do qualify. 
 

How effective is the flu vaccine? 

 

Flu vaccine is the best protection we have against an 
unpredictable virus that can cause unpleasant illness in 
children and severe illness and death among at-risk 
groups, including older people, pregnant women and 
those with an underlying medical health condition. 
 

Studies have shown that the flu vaccine will help 
prevent you getting the flu. It won't stop all flu viruses 
and the level of protection may vary, so it's not a 100% 
guarantee that you'll be flu-free, but if you do get flu 
after vaccination it's likely to be milder and shorter-
lived than it would otherwise have been. 
 

There is also evidence to suggest that the flu vaccine 
can reduce your risk of having a stroke. 
 

Over time, protection from the injected flu vaccine 
gradually decreases and flu strains often change. So 
new flu vaccines are produced each year, which is why 
people advised to have the flu vaccine need it every 
year too. 
 

Flu Vaccine Side Affects 

 

Serious side effects of the injected flu vaccine are very 
rare. You may have a mild fever and aching muscles for 
a couple of days after having the vaccine, and your arm 
may be a bit sore where you were injected. 
 
Side effects of the nasal spray vaccine may commonly 
include a runny or blocked nose, headache, tiredness 
and some loss of appetite. 
 

How safe is the flu vaccine? 

 

The flu vaccines used in the national programme have a 
good safety record. 
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Medical Equipment 

Trust 

 

The aim of the Medical Equipment trust is to provide 
medical equipment (that the NHS does not provide) to 
the practice to benefit the health and wellbeing of the 
practice’s patients.  
 
In 2018, we have purchased 178 home blood pressure 
monitors and 6 office blood pressure monitors. These 
will replace our old monitors, and use new technology, 
capable of detecting atrial fibrillation. 
 
Atrial fibrillation is a heart condition that causes an 
irregular and often abnormally fast heart rate. People 
with atrial fibrillation are more at risk of having a 
stroke, but with early diagnosis can be prescribed 
preventive medication. 
 

You may have seen the launch of LotterySK, an 
initiative from our council to generate funds for local 
causes. Our charity is one of those causes. If you enter 
the lottery please nominate our charity as your chosen 
cause. 
https://www.lotterysk.co.uk/support/caythorpe-and-
ancaster-medical-equipment-trust 
 

 Support local causes and win prizes up to £25,000 

 Tickets are £1 per week 

 50% of sale tickets go to ME 

 10% goes to other local causes 

 
Our 2018 Grand Draw will again be drawn in December. 
Prizes include a 43” colour television, a hamper, a case 
of wine plus many more prizes. Tickets will be on sale 
in the surgeries and at the Co-op in Ancaster.  
We are raising funds to provide additional diagnostic 
equipment for Andy R, our new Level 6 paramedic. 
Andy lives locally and covers an area similar to the 
medical practice. The pressures on the A&E 
departments at our local hospitals and our ambulance 
service means that the first response service of our 
paramedics is of vital importance. With better 
equipment we can improve the service that he provides 
to the 9,000 people in our area.  
 
Please support our initiative and help us to help you! 
 

We need help. If you can spend a few hours selling 
tickets or can donate a prize for our Grand Draw 
please call Jonathan Edwards on 01400 251100. 
 

Jonathan Edwards 

 

 

 

 

Art Therapy Sesssions 

for brain injury survivors 

 

Headway Lincolnshire is to run Art Therapy Sessions 
for Brain Injury Survivors in Boston, Grantham and 
Lincoln.  
They will be working with qualified Art Therapist Kate 
Lawrence who will deliver the sessions. The sessions 
will be run as an Art Therapy group and seeks to bring 
together a group of people with similar experiences 
and offers them another way of communicating. There 
is 45 minutes to carry out the art and Kate is there to 
help you if you get stuck, or want to try something you 
have not done before.  
The group will be three sessions, where you will be 
expected to attend all where possible. The sessions 
are taking place in the morning at the following 
locations: 
· 2, 9 and 16 November 2018 – Boston (venue tbc) 
· 25 January, 1 and 8 2019 – Grantham (venue tbc) 
· 8, 15 and 22 March 2019 – Lincoln (venue tbc)   
 
For more information on these sessions, including 
venues and times, please 
contact info@headwaylincolnshire.org.uk by email, or 
telephone 07546592526  

 
  
 

Continued on page 5 

 

 

Need help and information 

managing your Type 2 

diabetes? 

 

Free one day event run by Diabetes UK 
 

 At The Toft Country House Hotel 

 Toft, Bourne, Lincs PE10 0JT  

 On 22 November 2018, 10am–4pm  

Free lunch will be provided.  

To find out more, or to book a place: 01902 916444 

https://bournelivingwithdiabetesday.eventbrite.co.uk 

1 Learn how to maintain a healthy diet and 
become more confident in managing your 
diabetes day-to-day.  

2 Ask diabetes experts your questions and get 
practical up-to-date information.  

3 Meet other people diagnosed with Type 2 
diabetes. 

Living with Diabetes days 
Learn how to live well with Type 2 diabetes 

 

https://www.lotterysk.co.uk/support/caythorpe-and-ancaster-medical-equipment-trust
https://www.lotterysk.co.uk/support/caythorpe-and-ancaster-medical-equipment-trust
https://secure.membra.co.uk/EmailTracker103/Link.ashx?id=a0bfb74e-4ccb-4d7c-8d1a-70df5be5bee1&c=111&m=P00013297&o=0&k=0D64DE0DxDD&u=mailto:info@headwaylincolnshire.org.uk
https://bournelivingwithdiabetesday.eventbrite.co.uk/
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To ease pressure on the A&E 

departments this winter 

 

Which service do you use when? 

 

Self care – Grazed knee, cough or cold, sore throat. 

Make sure your medicine cupboard is stocked up with 
over the counter medicines. 

 

Ask your local pharmacist for advice on many 

common minor illnesses, such as diarrhoea, minor 
infections, headache, travel advice or sore throats. 
 

 
Calls NHS 111 if you urgently need medical help or 

advice but it’s not a life-threatening situation, or you 
are unsure what to do.  

 

Your GP and out of hours. If you have an illness or 

injury that won’t go away make an appointment with 
your GP. If it’s outside GP opening hours you can access 
GP “out of hours” by calling NHS 111. 

 
Minor injuries unit - if you have a minor illness or 

injury (cuts, sprains or rashes) and it can't wait until 
your GP surgery is open. Visit the units at Sleaford, 
Newark, Spalding and Lincoln. For locations visit 
www.nhs.uk 
 

 
 
And 999 for a life threatening condition, someone is 

seriously ill or injured and their life is at risk. 
 Our nearest A&E departments are Nottingham, Lincoln 

and Peterborough. Dial 999 

NHS 111 

 
 

NHS 111 is the free number to call when you have an 
urgent healthcare need. It directs you to the right local 
service, first time. 
It is available across the whole of England making it 
easier for you to access urgent healthcare services 
when you need medical help fast. 
It is available 24 hours a day, 365 days a year. Calls are 
free from landlines and mobile phones. 

When should you call NHS 111? 

If you’re worried about an urgent medical concern, call 
111 and speak to a fully trained adviser. 

How does NHS 111 work? 

The NHS 111 service is staffed 24 hours a day, 7 days a 
week by a team of fully trained advisers. They will ask 
questions to assess your symptoms and, depending on 
the situation, will then: 

 give you self-care advice 

 connect you to a nurse, emergency dentist or 
GP 

 book you a face-to-face appointment 

 send an ambulance directly, if necessary 

 direct you to the local service that can help 
you best with your concern. 
 

Help us Help You 

 

‘Help Us Help You’ is a family of campaigns 
incorporating messages about flu, staying well in winter, 
NHS 111, pharmacy and extended GP hours. It aims to 
help you understand how to navigate the NHS and get 
the right help and advice in the most timely and 
appropriate way. It is a multichannel campaign, 
involving advertising, partnerships, PR, social media, 
specific Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic (BAME) and 
disability groups’ communications. 
  

Newsletter produced and edited by N Richardson 

http://www.nhs.uk/
https://www.england.nhs.uk/wp-content/uploads/2014/05/nhs-111-logo.jpg

